Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 15 November 2021
	Present
	Andrew Jackson, Robin Burr, Dick Riches, Penny D’Souza, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Russell Constable, Simon Leo, Chris Stone, Gulshat Kochak

	Apologies
	Tim Pullen, Cathy Johnson

	Welcome
	Andrew opened the meeting by warmly welcoming Gulshat, who joins the Committee as a Parent Representative. 

	Training
	Robin tabled an additional item. He outlined the significant extra pressures added his workload as GSL since the pandemic, with little or no apparent support from or communication with Scouts and the unreliability of Compass’ accuracy. He expressed his great appreciation of the admin support he has received from two parent volunteers – Lucy Spray and Paula Massey.
Given these pressures, from now on everyone will be required to complete their various training requirements 30 days before the deadline. The remaining First Aid training is planned for later this month.
Robin to prepare a spreadsheet showing individual training requirements

	Minutes
	Minutes of the last meeting held on 5 July 2021 were approved as an accurate record.

	Matters arising
	Andrew, will liaise with Tim to continue discussions re wider use of shared drive and file organisation, and to update the Exec Committee mailing list to include personal email addresses for Paul, Simon, Dick, Chris and Gulshat.
Ongoing discussion with Cathy, Russell and Tim re online membership forms and welcome pack. NB Subs – Russ pointed out that we have temporarily reduced subscriptions to £15 because of reduced activities during lockdown whereas the website says £18.
Tim has restocked First Aid kits.

Dick has confirmation that there is no legal requirement for an external stopcock and the meeting agreed to take no further action on this.

Dick has three quotes for rubber nosing on the stairs and will email them to Andrew for circulation.

Matters arising from September’s AGM are carried forward.

	Fire Safety
	We fall under the small/medium premises for the purposes of the government’s fire safety requirements.
Andrew and Robin have compiled a list of item where we don’t appear to meet these requirements and are meeting fortnightly to work through and address them. The key items are works required on our exit doors and emergency lighting. Mike King (our electrician) is investigating the latter of these and will prepare a quotation.  An independent fire safety specialist has been approach to advise on the minimum spec required for doors that meet requirements (which, for example, have to have a push bar to exit) along with a door specialist who can  give a preliminary quote. Andrew will share meeting invitation with interested parties


	Hirers
	The meeting unanimously gave a formal vote of thanks to Ruth Bennett for her work in promoting and managing the hire of HQ.
The work that this entails is becoming unwieldy and we need to consider our strategy for hiring our premises going forward.

In balancing our hire rates with a desire to be affordable to local community groups, Paul provided an initial estimate that the running cost of having the building open is approx.. £30 per hour.

The meeting agreed that we would allow natural wastage of a couple of our regular hirers ie not seek to replace them once they cease hiring the building.
There will be ongoing conversations with our hirers to impress on them the need to ensure everything is switched off before vacating the building, and to ensure the safety of children on the premises.  Simon Leo has kindly reviewed the Hirers Agreement and recommends more specificity as regards to health and safety. Paul confirmed that our existing insurance policy does cover the renting out of the building. 

One possibility raised was the inclusion of a named safety person on the hiring agreement.  Another option to be explored is to employ a part-time caretaker. 
Simon raised the question of EPC rating and suggested this may be a requirement.

Andrew and Robin will discuss these matters further and action as appropriate.

Andrew raised the request by The Kingston Academy to store and use our yard and boat deck, for which they have expressed an interest in order to get more young people involved in water-based activities. An initial hiring (dragon boat storage/use) may be a possible step towards a potential longer-term collaboration. The meeting agreed to find out more about this by inviting Jonny Gibbs (TKA’s Director of Outdoor Learning) to come and discuss with the Committee and/or a smaller group.
Andrew will organise this meeting

	Finance
	Current balances are:

Account

Balance

Deposit

£  71,287.68

Current

£    6,549.69

Explorers

£       863.80

Leaders

£       610.75

Total

£  79,221.92



	GSL Report
	All sections are running well. There was a good turnout, especially of Scouts and Explorers, for Remembrance Sunday given the short notice. Warm welcomes are extended to Tammie (Assistant Scouts Leader) and Rachel (Assistant Cub Leader)

	Any Other Business
	Chris and Andrew will liaise re purchase of a defibrillator and circulate for approval via email.

Chris/Russell/Robin will discuss divesting the group of unwanted/unused boats and trailers, thereby potentially reducing our insurance costs and making additional space in the boat deck and yard areas.
Andrew reminded the meeting that Nigel has requested news stories, updates and contributions for the next issue of Water Rat. Contributions from Cubs and Explorers are particularly welcome.

	Future Dates
	17 January 2022
7 March

16 May

4 July

AGM tbc

19 September

14 November



	
	


